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DILLARD UNIVERSITY NATIONAL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
FALL NATIONAL MEETING 

NOVEMBER 14, 2020 
MEETING MINUTES 

 
Due to the COVID-19 Pandemic, the 2020 Fall National Meeting was held on November 14, 
2020 via Zoom. This meeting duration was 3 hours and 3 minutes.  
 
Prior to the meeting start, Devontré Parker, Recent Graduate Member, discussed the Zoom 
virtual meeting housekeeping pointers.  
 
Opening of Meeting 
The Dillard University National Alumni Association November 14, 2020 National Fall 2020 
meeting was called to order by Shirley J. Williams-Kane, National President, at 10:10 am 
Central. 
 
Invocation/Recognition of Deceased Alumni 
Ronald Lee, National Chaplain led the invocation. The National Chaplain recognized the 
deceased alumni below.  

 

Roll Call 

Lydia Kristie Ball Arthur, National Recording Secretary, led the roll call. Refer to the list below. 
● Present  

1. National President – Shirley J. Williams-Kane 
2. National First Vice President – Erica M. Williams 
3. National Recording Secretary - Lydia Kristie Ball Arthur  
4. National Correspondence Secretary - EshiQita Washington 
5. National Financial Secretary – Candis Turner Milbourne 
6. National Parliamentarian – LaQuinta Golliday 
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7. National Sergeant-at-Arms – Eric Harris 
8. National Chaplain – Ronald Lee 
9. Atlanta Chapter President – EshiQita Washington 
10. Baton Rouge Chapter President- Lydia Kristie Ball Arthur  
11. Dallas/Ft. Worth Chapter President – Darilyn Washington Peterson  
12. Houston Chapter President - Amber Brooks 
13. Lake Charles (Imperial Calcasieu) Chapter President – Jassaland Kelly-Demease 
14. Jackson (Magnolia) Chapter President - Gabrielle High Davis 
15. (Greater) New Orleans Chapter President – Mack McGinnis 
16. New York Tri-State Chapter President - Phyllis Ball 
17. San Antonio Chapter President - Tiffany Patterson 
18. Washington D.C. Metropolitan Area Chapter President - Cheryl Reid 
19. Assistant Vice President for Development and Alumni Relations – Adrian Guy 

Anderson 
● Absent 

o National Treasurer  
o Immediate Past President  
o Los Angeles  
o Chicago  
o Memphis  
o Mobile Gulf 
o San Francisco  
o Pre-Alumni Council 

Quorum was reached with more than the required twenty (20) financially active members. Please 
refer to the Attendee List on page 26 for more information about all attendees.  

Adoption of Agenda  

The motion to accept the agenda was moved by Erica M. Williams, National First Vice 
President, and was seconded by Jassaland Kelly-Demease, Lake Charles (Imperial Calcasieu) 
Chapter President. Motion Passed (Yay – 35 Nay – 0) 

Opening Reports/Updates  

Lydia Kristie Ball Arthur, National Recording Secretary, presented the Minutes of October 19, 
2019 Fall National Alumni Meeting. (As the COVID-19 Pandemic started around the time of the 
Spring National Meeting is typically held, no Spring 2020 Meeting was held due to the 
uncertainty of events that could be held. Thus, no minutes to be presented.) 
 
Trina Stewart, Life Member – Washington, DC Metro Chapter, requested the following changes 
to the presented Minutes of October 19, 2019 Fall National Alumni Meeting:  

● On page 1, the Treasurer’s Report “Bank Balance” should be changed to $13,774.56 from 
$13,77.56.  
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● On page 2, the Financial Secretary’s Report is either missing values or the totals should 
be revised to reflect the balances above it. 

● On page 3, the Membership Report should be revised to add an “s” on chapters in the 
second line.  

 
The Minutes of October 19, 2019 Fall National Alumni Meeting were motioned for acceptance 
with necessary corrections by Lydia Kristie Ball Arthur, National Recording Secretary, and 
seconded by Margaret Washington, Past President & Life Member – (Greater) New Orleans 
Chapter. Motion Passed (Yay – 47 Nay – 0) 
 
Please refer to noted changes in yellow below. 
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Treasurer’s Report       

Shirley J. Williams-Kane, National President, presented the report below due to National 
Treasurer’s absence (family member’s funeral). 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Report accepted as information. 
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Financial Secretary's Report   

Candis Turner Milbourne, National Financial Secretary, presented the report below. The 
National Financial Secretary highlighted the following:  

● When submitting checks or Paypal transactions, the accompanying documentation forms 
are required especially for membership dues.  

● She received communication that the Mobile/Gulf Coast Chapter Assessment is in the 
mail. However, she had not received the check at the time of her report.  

 

 

 
Report accepted as information.  
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Correspondence 

EshiQita Washington, National Correspondence Secretary, presented a card from Jassaland 
Kelly-Demease, Imperial Calcasieu (Lake Charles) Chapter President related to DUNAA efforts 
during Hurricane Laura. 
  

 

President’s Update  

Shirley J. Williams-Kane, National President, shared several updates based on the following 
slides:  

 

● The National President discussed that many people have followed the updates of 
DUNAA via the Facebook page and DUNAA.org. This (fiscal) year started off well with 
the annual retreat with the Executive Board. However, a week or so later, we found 
ourselves having to create something to help our members of the Lake Charles Chapter to 
recover from Hurricane Laura. We added a donation link on our webpage so members 
could donate to our wonderful chapter. To give everyone an idea of the love that was 
shared, we did have an alumnus from the Washington, DC metro chapter that helped 
Jassaland Kelly-Demease, Imperial Calcasieu (Lake Charles) Chapter President, with 
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removing some of the brush after the first Hurricane. Then, the next Hurricane came 
through, so we left the donation button up longer to support those chapter members.  

 

 

● The National President shared that she made sure to participate in as many activities as 
possible so that DUNAA could be in the forefront at the University. She wanted the 
University to help us blossom the relationship that we want to carry forward. By 
participation, it demonstrates that the alumni are here to support. In addition, we want to 
be there when alumni are receiving various accolades. For example, by supporting alumni 
Jericho Brown initiated conversations which caused him to become a Life Member. 
These efforts has allowed DUNAA to see an uptick in our Life Member numbers. For 
Founders’ Day 2019, we presented a plaque to our esteemed alumna and Life Member 
Ruth Simmons. Also Pre-Covid, in 2019, the Executive Board participated in Dinner en 
Bleu and Coronation activities.  

 

● The National President discussed the Early Covid updates that Chapter President received 
and were to share with their members. The letters were sent to assist members with 
knowing CDC guidelines and latest information about the University. Initially, the 
University wanted DUNAA members to help students who were still on campus. The 
March 27, 2020 letter discussed the latest information from the University at that time. 
Due to the efforts of trying to get students back home, it created a collaboration with 
Marc Barnes’ office to create a Dillard Emergency Fund instead of using the SAFE Fund. 
The SAFE fund has been typically used for scholarships. At the time, that was not 
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necessarily what the students needed. Students needed help to get home and supplies to 
assist their health and online studies.  

 

● As we were going through COVID, the Class of 2020 graduated. The National President 
prepared a video that was shown during the Virtual Degree Conferral to announce to the 
Class that they were members of the National Alumni Association. We did not want them 
to think that they were out there on their own. We wanted them to know that the alumni 
was out here to support them. Because of that effort, we have Devontré Parker assisting 
us with the National Meeting today, as you saw him at the beginning of the meeting. 
Graduation was slated for December 12, 2020 unless something changed based on the 
COVID numbers. Also, in the class of 2020, Erienne Lewis is a part of the membership 
committee. It is nice to see that our young alums would like to be a part of the 
association.  

 

● Moving into the summer, we wanted to try something different. We were not sure if a lot 
of our members were aware of the Chapter Presidents that were leading our 15 chapters. 
So, the National President and the First Vice President worked on the National 
President’s idea of the 15 Days of DUNAA Chapter Excellence. We were able to 
highlight not only our Chapter Presidents but also our pre-COVID chapter activities. So, 
for those Chapter Presidents that were able to answer the call and give us the information, 
we posted the their information and additional information that our Chapters do support 
our mission. This activity kicked off chapter activities that were happening virtually in 
August 2020.  
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● We also submitted annual nominations for the National Black College Alumni Hall of 
Fame. We received the information late, but during the process, we learned that our 
Chapter Presidents can send in nomination submission for the nomination of the National 
Alumni President of the Year. Ultimately, our DC Metro Chapter won Small Chapter of 
the Year. Small Chapter of the Year are alumni chapters that have less than 50 members. 
We would love for one of our chapters to win Large Chapter of the Year, but you have to 
have more than 50 members. Also, our National President won National Alumni 
President of the Year. She was completely surprised when our Houston Chapter President 
called to announce the news. We did also submit Ms. Charline Jacob’s name for 
Distinguished Alumnus of the Year. Unfortunately, she did not win, but she is our 2020 
DUNAA Distinguished Alumnus of the Year. 

 

 

● To bring everyone to October 2020, the National President attended Founders Day 2020 
at the University. Everyone on the stage was spaced out. You can see the National 
President at the far right of one of the pictures above. The students were separated 6 feet 
apart. It was different as it was outside for the event, and it is discussed that the 
December 2020 graduation will be a similar format. 
 
Also, some additional information from the November 2020 Board of Trustee call, the 
students have created a Bleu Troop to ensure the campus status as COVID-free as 
possible. A group of Public Health students got together and formulated this plan to 
ensure masks and other items were being provided for students. The Bleu Troop also 



 

Page 10 of 24 
 

helps with checking temperatures. If someone’s temperature is off, the Bleu Troop sends 
students to a certain place on campus to verify that the student can return to class.  

The University has been able to keep their numbers down to 14 cases and not all of the 
cases happened on campus. Also, in comparison to other New Orleans Universities, our 
numbers are lower. Some campuses are approaching over 100 cases.  

Lastly, there was a workshop recently to further flush out the Center of Racial Justice. 
The University is looking into certificate programs and eventually a degree for this 
program.  

 

University Updates 

Adrian Guy Anderson, Assistant Vice President Development and Alumni Relations, presented 
the following University Updates slides.  
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Pre-Alumni Council  

Adrian Guy Anderson, Assistant Vice President Development and Alumni Relations, presented the 
following Pre-Alumni Council slides. Adrian noted that Kala Franklin is a sophomore and leads the 
Pre-Alumni Council.  
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Committee Reports by Chairpersons 
Standing Committees 
 
Awards Committee 
Brian Law, Awards Committee Chairperson presented the following slides. 
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Constitution and By-Laws Committee  
LaQuinta Golliday, Constitution and By-Laws Committee Chairperson, presented the following 
slides. 
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Fund Development & Endowment Committee  
Erica M. Williams, Fund Development & Endowment Committee Chairperson, presented the 
following slides. 
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Membership Committee 
Shirley J. Williams-Kane, National President, presented the initial Membership slides to allow the Erica 
Williams to take a breather.  
 

 
 
 

 
 
Amber Brooks, Active Membership Subcommittee Member, presented the following slides.  
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Erica M. Williams, Life Membership Subcommittee Chairperson, presented the following slides. 
 

 

 

 
 
Kristin Clarkson, Recruitment, Retention & Admissions Committee Chairperson, presented the 
following slides. 
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Prior to moving into the Chapter reports, Erica M. Williams, First Vice President, announced several 
questions and comments received from attendees related to the previous slides presented.  

● Candis Milbourne asked the following question related to the Life Membership slides:  Is 
any portion of the life membership tax deductible?  

o Erica M. Williams responded that only 60% of the $500 is tax deductible. 
● Kimberly Purifoy asked the following question: In terms of continued social media 

engagement, has there been any consideration to capitalize on the energy and engagement 
for support of HBCUs? Perhaps a marketing blitz to remind people about Amazon Smiles 
program as they begin to purchase holiday gifts during the pandemic? 

o Erica M. Williams responded yes there has been consideration. The Association 
posts on Facebook and Twitter at least once or twice a week at a minimum. 
During the Fall, the Association produced the Fair Dillard Forever campaign and 
have posted about Amazon Smile several times.  

● LaQuinta Golliday had the following comment related to the Annual Membership slides: 
I believe the report for New Orleans is incorrect as I have reviewed what was submitted 
and we have 7 Nationally paid Annual members and 3 Life Members.  Please correct. 

o Erica M. Williams noted the change would be noted.  
● LaQuinta Golliday had the following comment related to the Life Membership slides:  

For 2018-2019 Life Membership from New Orleans, her name is "Dedorah Brown" not 
"Deborah Brown". 

o Erica M. Williams noted the change would be noted. 
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● LaQuinta Golliday had the following question related to the Recruitment, Admission and 
Retention slides: What is RAP staff? 

o Kristin Clarkson responded that RAP staff is the Recruitment Admission and 
Programming staff at the University. This includes the Director, Assistant 
Director and various staff in the Department.  

● LaQuinta Golliday had the following question related to the Recruitment, Admission and 
Retention slides: Do you know if RAP staff is working and doing virtual college fairs? 

o Prior to Kristin’s response, Erica Williams discussed the recruitment toolkit is 
available for attendees to view on dunaa.org that may assist their recruitment 
needs.  

o Kristin Clarkson’s responded that RAP staff is working and attending virtual 
college fairs. She invited everyone to submit events to the RAP office for them to 
attend, and she is available to act as a liaison in this process if anyone is 
interested.  

● LaQuinta Golliday had the following question for Adrian Anderson: I see that you had 
several virtual workshops, but communication has not reached all of the alums.  Is it 
possible to send this flyer for you workshop to DUNAA so that it can be distributed to 
the BOG and Executive Board? 

o Adrian Anderson responded absolutely yes.  
 
 
Erica M. Williams, First Vice President, presented the following slides. 
 

 
 
At this time in the meeting, individual Chapter Presidents presented their individual slides below.  
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Shirley J. Williams-Kane, National President, presented the following slides. The National President 
highlighted the various toolkits available to chapter members and walked through the functionality of 
DUNAA.org.  
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Shirley J. Williams-Kane, National President, presented the following slides. 
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Due to technical issues, Erica M. Williams, First Vice President, announced several questions and 
comments received from attendees related to the previous slides presented while awaiting the 
National President’s return to the meeting.  

● James Alford commented: Phyllis Ball was too gracious to mention it, but she won the 
UNCF-IAC Alumnus of the Year Award for 2019. 

o Erica Williams highlighted this comment and added that DUNAA highlighted Phyllis 
winning the 2019 Dillard University UNCF-IAC Alumnus of the Year award via the 
15 Days of DUNAA Chapter Excellence Social Media Campaign as we are proud of 
her!  

● Tam Fletcher had the following question: I used to receive communication from alumni 
affairs. what happened? 

o Adrian Anderson responded as follows: If you are not receiving University 
information, please email at alumnirelations@dillard.edu to rectify the issue. The 
database has had several issues recently so notifying Alumni Relations via email is 
the easiest way to notify the University of the issue. Tam Fletcher responded that she 
has reached out to the email. Adrian Anderson discussed that she would further look 
into the issue as the database may not have saved correctly.  

● Candis Milborne had the following question: Will the bylaws and constitution be posted to 
the website?   

o LaQuinta Golliday responded yes, they will be. Once the bylaws and constitution are 
revised, she will send it to the Corresponding Secretary in December 2020 for her to 
included it on the website.  

 
Erica M. Williams, First Vice President, presented the following slides. 
 

 

mailto:alumnirelations@dillard.edu
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Erica M. Williams, First Vice President, announced several questions and comments received from 
attendees. 

● Malik Bartholomew had the following question for Adrian Anderson: Will there be a 
Christmas Concert this year? 

o Adrian Anderson responded that the University is working on it. 
The National President was able to enter the meeting again. After being caught up to speed, she 
acknowledged that we had an alumnus who is living internationally attending the meeting. Victoria 
McNair was attending from Kuwait.  

Shirley J. Williams-Kane, National President, called for a motion to adjourn. The motion to adjourn 
was moved by Erica M. Williams, National First Vice President, and was seconded by Ronald Lee, 
National Chaplain. Motion Passed (Yay – 53 Nay – 1) 

Ronald Lee, National Chaplain led the closing prayer. 
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Meeting Attendee List 
Meeting attendees for the November 14, 2020 Meeting are listed below.  
 

Name (Original Name) Membership Type as of 
November 14, 2020 

1. Devontre' Parker Recent Graduate (2020) 
2. Erienne Lewis Recent Graduate (2020) 
3. Jade Roy Recent Graduate (2020) 
4. Bettina Patterson Life 
5. Candis Milbourne Life 
6. Cheryl Reid Life 
7. Darren Buckner Life 
8. David Sullivan Life 
9. EshiQita Washington Life 
10. Everett Smith Life 
11. Hildon James Life 
12. Jassaland Kelly-Demease Life 
13. Joshua Williams Jr Life 
14. LaQuinta Golliday Life 
15. Lewis Anderson Life 
16. Lillie Ballard Life 
17. Mack McGinnis Life 
18. Malik Bartholomew Life 
19. Margaret F. Washington Life  
20. Monica Lanos Life 
21. Otto Duncan Life 
22. Phyllis Ball Life 
23. Racquell Garrett Life 
24. Ra'mesha Pratt Life 
25. Renee Airhuoyo Life 
26. Ronald Lee Life 
27. Rosalind Shropshire Life 
28. Shirley Williams Kane Life 
29. Trina Stewart Life 
30. Tywanna Glapion Life 
31. Erica Williams Life Member Installment 
32. Kabrina Smith Life Member Installment 
33. Kristin Clarkson Life Member Installment 
34. Adrian Anderson Annual 
35. Amber Brooks Annual 
36. Andreiss Bluitt Annual 
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37. Arielle Edwards Annual 
38. Brian Law Annual 
39. Cory Falade Annual 
40. Creaque Charles Annual 
41. Darilyn Peterson Annual 
42. Darlene Robinson Annual 
43. Dr. T. Marcel-Herbert Annual 
44. Eric Harris Annual 
45. Gabrielle High Annual 
46. James Alford Jr Annual 
47. Joshua Thomas Annual 
48. Kimberly Purifoy Annual 
49. Latoya Wells Annual 
50. Lydia Ball-Arthur Annual 
51. Shelita Cannon-Hoey Annual 
52. Shirlean McEwen-Law Annual 
53. Tam Fletcher (dfw) Annual 
54. Victoria D. McNair Annual 
55. Brandi Billingsley Non-member 
56. Cordeen Holton Non-member 
57. Dr. Mtangulizi Sanyika Non-member 
58. Ron Crier Non-member 
59. Tiffany Patterson Non-member 

 
  

Other Attachments 

DUNAA Fall GB 
Meeting 10.19. 2019 


